
SHEBOYGAN COUNTY TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES 
 

Sheboygan County Highway Department 
1211 N 23 St, Sheboygan WI 53081 

 

October 4, 2010  Called to Order:  9:00 a.m.         Adjourned:  9:30 a.m. 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Winkel, Jerry Holub, Richard Bemis, Charlie Conrardy 
 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Tom Wegner 
 

ALSO PRESENT: Greg Schnell, Charles Mayer, Peggy Feider, Lee Kunze and Ann 
Gottowski 

 

The Sheboygan County Transportation Committee convened at 9:30 a.m. Chairman Winkel 
presiding.  Chairman Winkel noted that the meeting was posted on September 30, 2010 at 9:15 
a.m. in the lobby of the Administration Building in compliance with the open meeting law. 
 

It was moved by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Holub to approve the 
minutes of the September 13, 2010 Transportation Committee meeting.   Motion carried. 
 

The Committee reviewed the vouchers.  It was moved by Supervisor Holub and seconded by 
Supervisor Conrardy to approve and sign the Payment Voucher Report for the Airport 
Department and Highway Department.  Motion carried. 
 

Commissioner Schnell advised the Committee of a letter from Roger Te Stroete regarding a 
safety concern for CTH “D” from Six Mile Road to CTH “CC” in the Town of Holland.  
Commissioner Schnell will conduct a traffic study and look at signage options and report back to 
the Committee. 
 

Supervisor Holub provided information from the Workforce Development regarding prevailing 
wage. 
 

Airport Manager Mayer discussed a grievance filed by Local 110. 
 

Airport Manager Mayer advised the Committee that September was a busy month for the airport 
with regard to charter jets.  In addition, the highway department has performed work on the 
north industrial site area and Rammer Fence Co. was notified to install fence and new gate at 
gate #14 location. 
 

Supervisor Holub made a motion and Supervisor Conrardy seconded the motion to approve the 
relocation order for CTH “OK” and CTH “EE” intersection as presented.  Motion carried. 
 

Supervisor Holub made a motion and Supervisor Bemis seconded the motion to approve the 
relocation order for CTH “J” between STH 32 and Highland Road as presented.  Motion carried. 
 

Commissioner Schnell advised the crews are reconstructing CTH “O” between Woodland Road 
and CTH “Y”; CTH “A” is being pulverized and paved; the winter salt supply will be delivered in 
October; labor/management is meeting today and crews have removed approximately 200 
loads of bogs from the Marsh. 
 

Motion by Supervisor Bemis and seconded by Supervisor Holub to adjourn at 9:30 a.m., motion 
carried. 

 

Ann Gottowski, Recording Secretary    Tom Wegner, Committee Secretary 


